
MVHS Booster Club General Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 

 
September 12, 2018 
MVHS Media Center 
Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm 
 
Executive Board in Attendance: Dave Twigg-President, Mark Jacobs-Vice-President, Matt Feuerborn-
Treasurer, Lindsey - Recording Secretary 
 
Committee Chairs in Attendance: Nancy Platt-Communications, Thomas Seberger-Membership, Katie 
Middaugh-Awards & Recognition 
 
Members in Attendance: Sonna Voss, Matt Botlein 
 
Minutes – Small update to date in August minutes.  Mark moved to approve the August minutes, 
Nancy seconded, motion passed. 
 
Financial Report - Matt presented the financial report, current balance is $35,181.04 with a net income 
of $9,327.35 from concession, membership, spring drive for school, etc.  Total inflated as there are 
concession payouts around $8,000 due.  Tom moved to approve the financial report, Nancy seconded. 
Motion passed. 
 
Funding Requests – Three funding requests: 

• Debate/Forensics – $2000 requested for tournaments and registrations. Katie motioned to 
approve, Nancy seconded, and motion carries. 

• Teachers – $1000 requested for conferences. Katie motioned to approve, Nancy seconded, and 
motion carries. 

• Toby requested $5,276.58 for video boards for school. Move to reject due to budgetary 
constraints by Matt, Nancy second, funding request rejected. 

 
Membership – Tom shared the latest lists.  3/5 coming in through website.  Total of 92 memberships 
currently.  Still down from last year but working on an additional push.  
 
Concessions – Discussion again on the signup genius issues due to complaints that signup genius fills 
up too fast.   Primary change for next round (October) will be to send to the booster club members 
first.   
 
Will look into popcorn machine issues before next home game. 
 
St James game discussion – John talked to athletic director from St. James and told them they should 
not be bringing into food.  Should be taken care of. We will have a pretty standard concession night.  
 
Pulled pork is not selling well.  We will use up current stock and reconsider for basketball season for 
indoor. 
  



Fundraising – Jag head brought up again, still no update.  The Lakeside Speedway cleanups are going 
well. We need to check back with Jay about status of Victory Ford regarding drive for your school.  
 
Awards & Recognition – Katie will order more bags.  Girls Tennis and Girls Golf are the first two State 
tournaments.  
 
Communications – website going well.  67 sales total now.  Nancy sent out membership drive 
recommended text for coaches for comment.     
 
MVHS Improvements – Mark gave an update on improvements and is involved to give input on the 
new fieldhouse and concessions. May of 2020 is when everything will be done. 
 
Spiritwear – need to coordinate with the Caddy Shack. 
 
Upcoming Events – Meetings, tentatively scheduled for second Wednesday of each month except Feb 
& March (9/12, 10/10, 11/14, 12/12, 1/9, Feb - TBD, 3/20, 4/10, 5/8, then summer) 

 
The next meeting is scheduled for October 10, 2018 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:46p 
 
Minutes submitted by Lindsey McDonald 09/12/2018 


